
 

 

 

 

October 9, 2024 

PERSONAL AND CONFIDENTIAL 
 
Elena R. Sassower  
elena@judgewatch.org  
Sent Via Email Only 

Re: Matter of Victor A. Kovner, Esq. 
Docket No. 2024.0347 

  
Dear Ms. Sassower: 
   
This letter is in response to your recent email to the Committee received on October 7, 
2024, in the above-referenced matter.    
  
Our records reflect that you were notified by letter, dated February 7, 2024, of the  
Chief Attorney’s decision to dismiss your complaint.  By letter, dated March 6, 2024, you 
requested reconsideration of that determination.  The entire file and 
your reconsideration request were then reviewed by the Chair or Vice-Chair of the 
Committee, who determined that the file should remain closed. You were notified of the 
Committee’s determination not to reconsider your complaint, by letter dated April 3, 
2024.   
  
Please note that there is no procedure after denial of reconsideration for further action by 
the Committee.  Your recent email does not contain any new allegations which would 
warrant reopening an investigation against the attorney.  Therefore, the Committee 
cannot be of further assistance in this matter.  
 
 

Very truly yours, 

 
Angela Christmas 
Deputy Chief Attorney  

 

Robert J. Anello 

Abigail T. Reardon 
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Tina M. Wells 

Milton L. Williams, Jr. 
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